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Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 24:  Health 

Welcome to a very sporty and active 
edition of our newsletter. Here are three 

of our Reception, sporting superstars 
showing off their lovely, new PE kit. 

http://www.healthyschools.gov.uk/Default.aspx


Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 24:  Health 

Here are pupils enjoying ballet club with Mrs Nelson. They 
have made a great start learning different ballet positions and 

moves.  We look forward to their show at the end of term. 



Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 31: Leisure, Play and Culture 

Y3 will be working with dance company, Motionhouse,  this year 
on an exciting project.  The introductory session was this week 

when the children were thoroughly put through their paces. 



Congratulations to Paisley who has just 
signed for Leicester City.  This is an 

amazing achievement and the result of 
lots of hard work.  Well done! 



 

 

Harry caused a stir last week when he came to school carrying the         
ENORMOUS football trophy he had been awarded by his team (Lillington   
Juniors) for being “man of the match.” The trophy was to recognise a hat trick 
scored by Harry during his last game.  The trophy was very impressive and so 
heavy that Harry needed the help of a friend to carry it to Miss Glenny’s office! 

Children who go to Rainbows Group have 
been reading the book, “The   Rainbow 

Fish.”  They have made these fantastic clay 
models of the main character.   



Year One have been out and about in 
the local area as part of their History 

topic, “Street Detectives.”  Pupils visited 
Croft Medical Centre, The Sydni Centre 
and the brook, making observational 

drawings at each location.  The children 
will go on to learn about local land-

marks and services and will think about 
how they have changed and what they 

can do for their local area. 



Forest School is a great way for 
children to access learning outside 
the classroom. This week, pupils 
made their own pieces of artwork 
using natural materials.  They 
crushed   charcoal and mixed it 
with vegetable oil to make their 
very own black oil paint, before 
creating their own paintbrushes 
with sticks, leaves, pine-needles, 
feathers and string. Looks like we 
have a few future Jackson       
Pollocks on our hands!  

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 



Y6 have been reading 
the myth “Anningan 
and the Moon God” 

Pupils sequenced the 
story by making freeze 
frames of  key points in 

the action 



This was a great way for pupils 
to show their understanding of 

plot, setting and                 
characterisation. 

Convention on the Rights of  the Child 

Article 29: Goals of Education 

The children also    
really enjoyed     

showing off their  
drama skills.  Well 

done! 





Our school has once again signed up to the Safe and Active Schools Programme 2024-2025. As part of 
the programme all children will be receiving age-appropriate road safety sessions, and we will also be 
participating in and promoting active travel.  

Last year we achieved a gold award. This year we are going to be working towards our platinum 
award.  

We recognise how important messaging is for our children. Your children copy your actions, and your 
behaviour serves as a powerful role model. We would like to ask all our families to model the safest  
behaviours near the road for children to copy and make good choices around travelling actively on the 
school run.  

We will be sharing messages and ideas from the Safe 
and Active Schools team and further information about 
the children’s road safety learning in school throughout 
the year. 

For further information about road safety and active 
travel you can follow or contact the road safety        
education team: 

X (previously Twitter) - @WCCSafe_Active  

Facebook - @WCCSafeActiveTravel   

Email - roadsafetyeducation@warwickshire.gov.uk  



 

 

Warwickshire online safety hub 

Warwickshire County Council have launched a new online safety hub aimed at parents and carers.  Cyber 
Safe Warwickshire helps young adults and their parents get the knowledge they need to stay safe online 
and it can be found at the following web address:  https://www.warwickshire.gov.uk/cybersafety 

Mufti Days 

This year we will be having regular MUFTI (non-uniform) days.  If your child chooses to participate by 
coming to school in their own choice of clothes, we kindly ask that you donate 50p (or a little more if you 
can afford it) via ParentPay.  All the money raised this term will go to the local charity,         
Parenting Project.  

Parenting Project support children by providing qualified practitioners to deliver interventions in school 
such as Lego therapy and friendship groups.  They also train and offer parent mentors.  Parenting Project 
is a fantastic organisation staffed by a small band of dedicated individuals.  It which relies solely on    
charitable donations and is a very worthy cause. 

MUFTI days will happen on selected Fridays and will be advertised in the diary dates section of the    
newsletter. 

PE Kit 

Please remember that PE kit should consist of black shorts, joggers or leggings, a white or redT shirt, black 
hoodie and trainers.  Items of clothing with a logo and skimpy garments such as crop tops are 
not allowed.   

Suitable PE kit can be purchased from most supermarkets—much cheaper than buying designer kit from a 
sport’s shop! 

Coats 

As we move into Autumn, please remember to provide your child with a coat on colder days.  Coats 
should be clearly labelled with your child’s name, as should scarves and hats.  Please teach your child to 
store gloves in their coat pocket to keep them safe—they are easily lost! 

Butterflies 

As you know, we have had to make some changes to the way we organise Butterflies After School Club.  
This is to make sure that as many parents as possible access a place (some were missing out due to last 
minute non-attendance by pupils with contracted places.)  We have also had to take into consideration the 
cost of running Butterflies which has been affected by the rising price of utilities (gas and electricity) and 
an increase in staff salaries. 
 
Demand for Butterflies is very high.  If you’re unable to secure a place, you could consider booking your 
child onto an after school club run by an external provider such as Bayleaf Cookery School or Onside. 
However, please be mindful that school is unable to provide emergency childcare if these clubs have to be 
cancelled. 
 
All clubs have limited capacity and, unfortunately, we cannot meet the childcare requirements of all      
families.  We understand that, although parents and carers might like their child/ren to attend an extra-
curricular club, school is not compelled to ensure this availability. 







We are now participating in this 
scheme. If you shop in ASDA, please 
download their reward app and they 

will donate a percentage of the cost of 
your shop to school.  Thank you!  

 

 

Parentkind – the charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who is making millions 
of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’   
initiative –  all you have to do is, opt in through the Asda Rewards app, choose our primary school and 
shop and scan in store or shop online at Asda.com, between 2nd September and 30th November 2024 

Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to our PTA. Also, every time somebody opts in, Asda 
will give an additional £1 to the school Cashpot. Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 
to every school to get them started.  



 

Tuesday 17th September Olivia Williams from The Wildlife Trust working with YR 
and Y2 to plant wildflowers. 

Thursday 19th September School photographer visiting to take individual portraits. 

Monday 23rd September Cycle to School Week. 

Friday 27th September MUFTI (non-uniform) Day. If your child wears their own 
choice of clothes, please donate at least 50p.  All money 
raised will support the local charity, Parenting Project. 

Wednesday 2nd October Y6 Swans assembly at 9.05am.  Parents and carers are 
warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 9th October Y1 Puffins assembly at 10.30am.  Parents and carers are 
warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 16th October Y6 Moorhens assembly at 9.05am.  Parents and carers are 
warmly invited to attend. 

Wednesday 23rd October Parent’s Evening, 3.30—7.00pm. 

Wednesday 23rd October Y2 Swallows class assembly at 9.05am.  Parents and carers 
are warmly invited to attend. 

Thursday 24th October Parent’s Evening, 3.30—5.00pm. 

Friday 25th October MUFTI (non-uniform) Day. If your child wears their own 
choice of clothes, please donate at least 50p.  All money 
raised will support the local charity, Parenting Project. 

Monday 28th October—Friday 1st November, school closed for the half-term 
holiday. 

Children return to school on Monday 4th November. 

Wednesday 6th November Y5 Kittiwakes assembly at 9.05am. Parents and carers are 
warmly invited to attend. 

Monday 11th  November Road Safety Week and Y5/6 Bikeability. 

Wednesday 20th November Y5 Woodpeckers assembly at 9.05am.  Parents and carers 
are warmly invited to attend. 



 

Tuesday 26th November YR and Y6 height and weight checks. 

Wednesday 27th November Y3 and Y4 visit the Belgrade Theatre to watch the        
pantomime,  “Dick Whittington.” 

Thursday 28th November Christmas decorations go up in the hall. 

Friday 29th November MUFTI (non-uniform) Day. If your child wears their own 
choice of clothes, please donate at least 50p.  All money 
raised will support the local charity, Parenting Project. 

Monday 2nd December School closed for INSET (In-Service training.) 

Children back at school on Tuesday 3rd December. 

Wednesday 4th December Reception Nativity at 9.30am.  Families are warmly invited 
to attend. 

Monday 9th December Y1 and Y2 visit Warwick Arts’ Centre to watch “The Smeds 
and The Smoos.” 

Wednesday 11th December KS1 Christmas concert at 9.30am. 

Thursday 12th December KS2 Christmas concert at 2.15pm. 

Monday 16th December Rock Steady concert at 2.15pm. 

Friday 20th December Christmas MUFTI—come to school in a festive jumper or 
outfit. If your child wears their own choice of clothes, 
please donate at least 50p.  All money raised will support 
the local charity, Parenting Project. 

Monday 23rd December—Friday 3rd  January, school closed for the Christmas 
holiday. 

Monday January 6th 2025, School closed for INSET (In Service Training.) 

Children return to school on Tuesday 7th January 2025. 

 



Have a super weekend. 

Best wishes from Miss 
Glenny 


